ExSC 8099-E


From: Cronin, Amy 
To: Anne Caldas 
Cc: Christian Dubay; Maureen Brodoff 
Sent: Mon Nov 15 16:17:36 2010
Subject: 
RE:  Proposed Revisions of Clause 3.5 Interpretations Policy of the ANSI Essential Requirements

Dear Ann,

I am writing to you in response to the announcement of proposed procedural revisions to Clause 3.5 Interpretations Policy of the ANSI Essential Requirements (ER).  The National Fire Protection Association (NFPA) is opposed to this proposed modification of the ANSI Essential Requirements, Interpretation Policy. 

Based upon the current Essential Requirements, each SDO must have an interpretation policy and are responsible for any interpretations on their respective standards.  These policies are then audited to ensure compliance with the ER.  The Essential Requirements should remain the basic requirements of consensus for the standards making organization, without elaboration.  Any specifics with respect to the SDO’s interpretation policies should be reserved for the SDO’s accredited procedures.

The proposed additional language to Section 3.5 is vague, unenforceable and could potentially lead to many challenges to interpretations issues by the SDOs.  With all interpretations issued by an SDO, there is, in general, an answer the inquirer is seeking and expecting.  If that expected answer is not given, resulting in an unsatisfied inquirer, it could be alleged that the SDO is making a substantive change to the standard so as to revise existing or create new requirements.  It could be argued that, an inquirer could reasonably allege with any SDO’s interpretation that if the requirement is clarified (even if the TC intent is verified), that the requirement could be enforced differently, thereby effectively changing the requirement.  I do not believe that this is what the Task Group proposing the change intended, but it appears to be the resulting effect.  Additionally, as with any of NFPA’s standards activities, affected parties have the ability to appeal the results of interpretations to the NFPA Standards Council. 

Based upon the above issues, NFPA does not support the inclusion of the proposed text in Section 3.5 of the Essential Requirements.  Thank you for this opportunity to comment.
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